
Mid-County Volunteer Rescue Squad 

Minutes of Meeting General Membership 

6 March 2019 

President: Jaime Packett brought meeting to order 1930.  Jaime 

thanked everyone for helping with calls.  Jaime introduced a new 

applicant Erica Reynolds. 

A 10-year service pin was presented to Jim Webber and a life 

membership. 

*Motion made by Larry Bahl nominating Joe Schlatter for the 

position of Captain. 

Second by Garfield Parker 

All approved. 

Captain Joe Schlatter:  Thanked Sue and Howard Fones for 

covering runs for the month, and Valerie Barton for driving.  He 

asked for volunteers for: 

28 March, 8-12 to bring squad to the elementary school for 

career day. 

25 May for the Strawberry festival. 

28 March is training night. Topic Narcan and how to use it 

A policy update will be coming out for all members with EVOC 

licenses to have them renewed every 5 years.  Member will be 

asked to vote on this new policy at the March meeting. 

*Motion made by Joe Schlatter for approval to spend $800.00.  It 

is for the purchase of traffic reflective cones to be kept on 

the squad for roadside emergencies.  

Second Valerie Barton 

All approved. 

Captain brought into discussion concerning the use of our 

building by the County Units.  We were informed by formal letter 

(attached) from the BOD of County Supervisions that they will no 

longer be paying rent to Mid-County.  Although they still wash 

their squads and store oxygen bottles and other items in the 

building. After much discussion it was decided to meet with the 

County Supervisors and work up an agreement. 

*Jim Webber made a motion to set a fee for them to be able to 

continue to wash their trucks and store oxygen bottles in the 

building. If they decline, they will vacate altogether.   

Second Madge Rollins 



All approved. 

Treasurer:  Jeanne Widenmyer: Expenses for the month $6.659. 

Finance report attached. 

1
st
. Lt Phil Shahan:  Absent 

2
nd
. Lt. Robert Hundley:  Absent 

Captain Joe Schlatter announced a fund raiser at the Heathsville 

United Methodist Church, 15 March, 5-7PM benefiting MCVRS. 

Member at Large Valerie Barton:  Will look into getting a 

roofing company to seal the roof. 

Need to have a ventilation system for up-stairs and fix a leak 

in the roof. 

Vehicle Officer Charles Howard:  Command 4 will be renamed 

“Response 40”.  Charles is looking at a clean-up day to wash 

squads and anything else that needs cleaned up. 

Unit 42 is first out for the month.  Also asked if anyone knows 

the location of the Log Book for Response 40, it’s missing. 

Jim Webber: New rosters sent out. 7 calls were completed.  

Note:  From Sue and Howard Fones they will be out of town 30 

March-8 April. 

Meeting adjourned 2010 

Respectfully submitted by Secretary Madge Rollins 

  

  


